
   



 

 
Principalôs Editorial 
 

 
 
Welcome back to what promises to be a VERY busy term, with 
building refurbishments, camps, swimming, reporting and of course 
our Celebrating Christmas event. 
 
ISSE 
An especially warm welcome goes to our ISSE teachers and students who arrived back from their 
Mexican visit last Wednesday.  Our travellers were able to turn the difficult circumstances as the 
earthquake struck to one of support for their local community. We are really looking forward to 
hearing more of their adventures in the coming weeks.  
 
Interpersonal Relationships 
Over the next few newsletters, we will share some of the great work our teachers are doing to 
develop programs and resources that will assist our students to identify and manage their emotions 
and develop resilience. Students will also explore the importance of a range of social relationships, 
including within families, peer groups and the community. This week we look at Respectful 
Relationships. 
 
Buildings and Grounds 
A lot of work has happened over the holidays. We had new fencing installed along the ramp below 
the canteen, making this area safer for the children. It will look great when planted out with grasses 
later this term. There were several roof repairs on some classrooms and four new drainage pit 
grates were installed.   
 
The Planned Maintenance Work (DET grant) will start soon. Refurbishment of the grade 4 
portable (Rooms 422 & 423) will now happen first. Some internal painting and new carpet for the 
main building will also happen during the term. Student toilets will now be refurbished over the 
Christmas school holidays ready for 2018.  
 
Itôs great news that we will be getting a new Double Portable (Similar to room 424 & 425) installed 
in front of the barn. The two rooms will be grade 5 and/or 6 classrooms. We will also be getting a 
slightly smaller portable that will be located next to the Italian room. Both will be completed ready 
for the start of 2018. 
 
Hot Weather and HATS!! 
As the hot weather arrives we need to ensure that our emergency procedures are in place, so we 
ask that everyone reads the Code Red information outlined below. Also in term 4, all students are 
required to wear their hats while outdoors. We appreciate parent support with this. 

 
Take care,  
 
Robyn Bellamy and Fred Vander Werf 
Assistant Principals 

  



 
 
 

Interpersonal Relationships 
 

 
 
Respectful Relationships ï Part of our Victorian Curriculum 
Respectful Relationships is about tackling family violence through education.  
 

Rosie Batty, CEO of the Luke Batty Foundation ñthe school community is an essential part of 
social reform by modelling a culture of respect through the whole school, not just by teaching 
respect in the classroomò. 

 
Family Violence affects people from all walks of life. The Royal commission into Family 
Violence recommended Respectful Relationships be introduced into all schools to change 
attitudes and to prevent the prevalence of family violence in future generations. In response to 
this, Respectful Relationships became a core component of the Victorian Curriculum in 2016.  
 
The focus of Respectful Relationships is on treating everyone with respect and dignity and 
helps boys and girls learn how to build healthy relationships. This year Birmingham Primary 
School has joined with a number of other schools in the local area to become a Partner School 
with our Lead School, Yarra Hills Secondary College. Yarra Hills Secondary College became 
part of the pilot program in 2016, and has already hosted Student Leadership Forum with our 
students and led Partner School Meetings with key staff from Birmingham PS. 
 
At Birmingham PS we are proud of our strong curriculum that encourages students to learn 
problem-solving skills, develop empathy, support their own wellbeing and build healthy 
relationships with others. The extra supports and resources that have been provided as a 
result of the initiative will enable us to further embed this learning and also provide resources to 
best support children who are affected by family violence. 
 
When children build positive relationships with their teachers and peers they feel safer and 
happier at school, are more resilient and have positive social attitudes. Positive relationships 
also increase a childôs sense of social connectedness and belonging which can result in better 
health and academic outcomes.  
 
Further information about Respectful Relationships is available on the Department of 
Education and Training website: www.education.vic.gov.au/respectfulrelationships 
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ISSE Mexico 
 
 
Hola Amigos! Well, we all made it back in one piece, 
which if you heard about even some of 
theéerréôunplannedô events that occurred on our 
recent International School to School Experience 
(I.S.S.E.) trip to Mexico is certainly something to 
celebrate! 
 

 
Natural disasters (earthquakes, hurricanes, and even a 
volcanic eruption!) aside, our time in Mexico City was a 
fantastic experience for all of us. From the day we arrived 
to our final day, the students and staff at Colegio 
Princeton school were so warm and kind in their welcome 
and efforts to make us all feel at home and part of their 
school community. Our host families were truly lovely in 
the way they also welcomed us into their homes, families 
and lives, and we were all very spoilt during our time 
there! Their favourite saying of ñWelcome, this is your 
house now!ò sums up the genuine and generous 
hospitality of the people of Mexico City. 
 

During the sixteen days we spent in Mexico City, 
we saw some amazing sights. We were awed by 
the massive scale and history of the ancient 
pyramids of Teotihuacan, toured downtown 
Mexico City (home to 25 million people ï about 
the same population as the WHOLE of Australia) 
and explored the beautiful Dolores Olmedo 
Museum where we met 
theéunique?...interesting?...Mexican Hairless 
Dogs. Many of us also were lucky to relax on the 
colourful boats on the canals of Xochimilco, shop 
at the craft markets of San Angel or thrill seek at 
Six Flags theme park. We of course also 
enjoyed trying the local cuisine from tacos (the 
real Mexican kind) to pozole (a spicy corn soup), 
to the more adventurous mole (a chilli, 
chocolate, chicken spread). Kai did us all proud 
in particular by happily eating the local delicacy 
of fried crickets (yumm!?). 

 
Although the 7.1 earthquake that occurred during our second week meant that the original itinerary 
had to be cut short, it was also a opportunity for our group to witness how incredibly well the 
citizens of Mexico City came together to help each other through such a crisis. We were also 
privileged to be able to be involved in the recovery process through Colegio Princeton, where we 
donated $500AU worth of much needed medical, food and sanitary supplies on behalf of 
Birminham Primary School to areas in and around Mexico City heavily affected by both tragic 
earthquakes. Many of our students were able to join the many other local volunteer students and 
families by helping to make rolls for rescuers or packing up supplies to be sent out on one of the 36 
trucks that were sent out by Colegio Princeton over 3 days. We are so proud of the way our 
students responded and handled these events so well. 



 
 
 

The final five days of our trip were spent in some much 
needed downtime in Los Angeles. The students hit every 
ride at Universal Studios, Disneyland and Disney California 
Adventure Park. We also toured the neighbourhoods of the 
rich and the famous in Hollywood Hills and Beverly Hills, 
saw the stars of Hollywood Boulevard, and soaked in the 
atmosphere of Santa Monica and Venice Beach. We even 
saw the Los Angeles Angels absolutely thrash the Seattle 
Mariners in our first ever baseball match live at Angels 
Stadium! 
 
Our exchange with Colegio Princeton has been a fantastic 
experience for each of us. We have created some close 
bonds with our friends and hosts at Colegio Princeton, and a 
number of our families have mentioned that they are 
intending to visit Mexico and their new friends again soon. 
We recommend that you all add Mexico to your travel wish 

lists for the future, and find out for yourselves just how lovely the people and country of Mexico are! 
 
A big, thank you (muchas gracias!) everyone at Colegio Princeton and to our host families.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 

 

 
 
Our Excursion to 
William Rickettôs 
Sanctuary 

 
Peace hit me when I entered. The first sculpture could be 
seen and I wished Iôd brought my phone to take photos of 
this paradise. William Ricketts must have used all of his 
time on these. He loved the lyrebird, nature and the 
Aboriginal people and wished he was one. My favourite 
sculpture was of the two people, one old and one young, 
where the man had bullets for a crown.  
Morrison 316 
 
 
 
The second I walked through the gate a calm and peaceful sensation reverberated under my skin. I 
breathed in the cool, moist air. Everything had an ancient effect on me. It was so hypnotic, I just 
couldnôt describe the feeling. 
 
William Rickettôs passion was for the peaceful environment, the calm of nature and native animals and 
we canôt forget our ancestors, the Indigenous people. They were all a big part of his life and he 
incorporated them into his artful sculptures.  
 
Curly hair and smiley faces filled my vision. I walked closer to see smooth stone faces of Aboriginal 
children, with pursed lips and protruding noses.  
Callum 316 
 
 
 
 
As I walked inside the movie centre I heard the adorable Lyre Bird and learnt that William Rickettôs 
passion was for this bird. I also learnt he was passionate about the Aboriginals, the Indigenous 
people. 
When we entered through the black iron gates it was very peaceful and quiet. Because it was quiet I 
could hear the singing birds in the trees. When I saw the first sculpture I was amazed and couldnôt 
wait to see the rest.  
 
My favourite sculpture was the one that had two small heads on each side. In the middle was a giant 
detailed body with water rushing out of the sides and over the small childrenôs faces. 
 
Lucy 316 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As I walked into the gates I thought my body had turned to ice it was so 
cold. When we were in it was quiet and peaceful and I knew that it was 
ancient. We learnt that when William first moved to Australia his mother 
lived with him for a bit. His passion was for nature and animals. His 
favourite animal was the Lyrebird and green was his favourite colour. 
The two sculptures that I saw as I walked in were my favourite because 
they were like guards at a palace. I like to think that their job is to protect 
the sanctuary at night. 
 
Niina 316 

 
 
 
 
My favourite part of the day was travelling to look at the wonderful art 
work that William Ricketts had done. When I was in the Sanctuary it felt 
quite ancient and I could tell it was special. I learnt that William really 
loved Lyrebirds and cared a lot about nature. I also learnt how much detail 
and effort he put into his sculptures.  
My favourite sculpture was Gun Brute because he made him look fierce. 
He looked like a weird looking goblin. I thought that the Sanctuary was 
brilliant and creative! 
 
Harrison  316 
 
 
 
 
 

As I stood at the gates waiting to go in, it was cold and wet. 
When we started walking inside we felt like we were included in 
nature, and I could tell it was a really sacred place. 
 
William Ricketts was very passionate about aboriginals and 
different cultures and beliefs of other countries. William cared a 
lot for the Aboriginals and we learnt that he travelled to India for 
a while too. Some of his sculptures looked like he had included 
this culture. He was very creative and he showed this creativity 
in all of his sculptures. My favourite statue was the split rock 
with the man on top of each one. It was quite mossy and I 
thought it was beautiful. Because this sculpture was the first I 
saw, it made me feel welcome and at home. 

 
        Tori 316 

 
 

  



 

 

 

Come to our BOOK FAIR! È 

Thursday 12th October to Monday 23rd October 2017 

Our annual Book Fair will commence LUNCHTIME on 
Thursday 12th of October and will be open afterschool from 
3.30 ï 4.00 PM.  
 
From Friday the 13th until Monday the 23rd of October, the 
Book Fair will be open at the following times: 
  

8.30 am to 9.00 am 
2.00 pm to 2.30 pm   
3.30 pm to 4.00 pm  
 

Once again, the range of books from Scholastic looks great. 
 
All purchases go towards new books for the Birmingham 
Primary School Library. 
 
Thank you for your support. 

 

  



 

 

OSHC NEWS  
 
 
Just a few reminders for our OSHC Parents starting the new term. 
 
SUNSMART POLICY -                           
Term 4 is here again and we have a sun smart policy to adhere to so we therefore ask that all 
children please remember to have a labelled hat in their bag while they attend the OSHC 
program. If your child leaves their hat in their classroom they will be sent back to get it. We ask 
that you remind your child/ren to remember to bring them from their classrooms and make them 
responsible for this. 
 
ACCOUNTS ï  
ALL accounts MUST be paid at the end of each fortnight or at the end of your child/renôs care. 
Failure to do this may result in your care being ceased until full payment has been made. If you 
are having difficulty in paying your account please come and talk to Nicole or Lyn and we can 
work out a payment plan. 
 
UPDATED ENROLMENT FORMS ï  

We are still waiting on MANY of the green enrolment forms that went out last term. 

As many of you already know this is a legal requirement that the Department insist that we do 
annually. All forms MUST be filled in and returned by the due date. Failure to return these 
completed forms will result in your child/renôs care being ceased until forms are received.  

 

You do not need to supply your immunisation records again, we still have these on file. You also 
do not need to fill in the booking days form; a new re-enrolment form for 2018 will come out 
towards the end of term 4. We thank you in advance with your assistance with this.   

 
Until next time, we look forward to a fun filled term 4 ahead! 
Nicole, Lyn and OSHC Staff 
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Fundraising 

  

Delicious Farm Fresh Fruit for Sale 
To further promote healthy eating and provide parents with freshly picked fruit we have 
a local man (Chris) who visits the school on a Thursday morning each fortnight. Chris 
is back next Thursday 19th October 2017  
 
Fruit available includes apples (Pink Lady, Fuji, Golden Delicious and Granny Smiths),  
Pears and Lemons. The apples will last for 4 weeks. Apples are $10 for 5-6kg. 
 
Chris will be situated at the front of school in the car park (opposite the office) so 
please take this opportunity to buy some fruit for your family.  

 
 
 
 

 

    School Disco on Friday 20th October 
 

     Grade Prep, 1 and 2       5.15pm ï 6.30pm Sharp 
     Grade 3 to 6                    6.45pm ï 8.00pm 
 
 $2.00 entry - Children will receive a complimentary drink of cordial 

 
 
 

Christmas Market & Carolôs Night  
                Wednesday 29th November 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Family Portraits ï Lisa Angus Photography 
Setting on Lisaôs family farm in Yellingbo. There is a portrait of one of  
our families in the foyer near the school office for you to get a feel for  
Lisaôs work. Please see the school notice for details.  
 
 

 
 

  


